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¡BENDITOS SALUDOS! 

April 2019 

 

Mission Statement of Second Presbyterian Church 

Second Presbyterian Church is a vital worshipping community of faith guided 
by the good news proclaimed by Jesus Christ.  Our multigenerational, 
multicultural, and bilingual community exemplifies the diversity of God's 
creation unified by God's hope and love.  Our ongoing mission is to cultivate 
that hope and love for all generations by living and sharing it with the world. 
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A Holy Week Invitation 

 

Queridos hermanos y hermanas en Cristo, 

 

Faith is often portrayed in popular culture as belief in doctrine.  But doctrine is not faith.  Doctrine 

is a human effort to codify and make sense of sacred narratives.  If our faith was simply downloading 

doctrine to our brains and then saying we believe it, that would not lead to vitality or deeper connection 

with God.  Faith is most authentic not when it is stored in our minds, but lived with our lives.  It is living 

and experiencing God through sacred narrative in the present.  And over the course of our lives, our faith 

actions and experiences end up professing more about what we believe than our words.  We’ve all heard 

the saying about actions being louder than words. 

 

You are invited this month to live Holy Week faith!  The invitation is not to sit in the pew and 

passively receive doctrine.  It is an invitation to experience the sacred narrative of the most important week 

of our faith.  Palm Sunday, April 14, come wave palms, shout Hosannah, and accompany Jesus during his 

triumphal entry into Jerusalem.  Come relieve the experience of Jesus preparing for the end of his earthly 

journey.  On Maundy Thursday, April 18, 6pm, come gather in the upper room with Jesus and the 

disciples.  Come partake in his last supper and have your feet washed, a humble act of love Jesus 

demonstrates that evening. 

 

On Good Friday, April 19, 7pm, come watch and listen as our choir sings with the Risen Savior 

Catholic Church choir and musicians.  Relive the darkest day of our faith with a stirring rendition of St. 

John’s Passion and let the narrative in to your heart.  And then, on Easter Sunday, April 21, come sing 

Alleluia!  If you come to the 7am sunrise service in the Peace Garden, come see the empty tomb with your 

own eyes and celebrate the good news of resurrection with the community.  And/or come worship with us 

at 10:30am to the bellowing sound of mariachi music embodying the joy of the day in which our savior 

conquers death.  Watch the flower cross processed into the sanctuary proclaiming Jesus’ resurrection. 

 

Around the word, Holy Week is more participatory than much of the rest of the Christian year.  It 

often involves processions and active participation.  The reason is to help us live into 

resurrection.  Resurrection is something we best experience rather than simply say we believe. 

 

Grace & Peace, Roberto 

 

  

Del Pastor 
A regular feature from 
The Reverend Doctor Robert B Woodruff 
Head of Staff of Second Presbyterian Church. 

http://www.secondpresabq.org/
mailto:office@secondpresabq.org
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PRAYER LIST 
PLEASE KEEP THESE MEMBERS AND FRIENDS IN YOUR PRAYERS 
Anyone wishing a phone call or a visit with Pastor Rob, please feel free to let him know, or 

Beverly Chavez, by calling the Church at (505)242-8005. 

 
Tillie Arellano Jack & Penny Dorwart M G Martinez Jerry Rivera 

Joann Atencio Sandra Duran Sigman Matthew David Romero 

Floraida Baker Elizabeth Everitt Adolph McCoy Susan Romero 

Maria Barela Mike Garcia Jared Montoya Robert “Bud” Romero 

Jacob Barreras Patricia Heinzman Laura Montoya Joan Rosaire 

Christopher Bernard Tom Isaacs Tom Oler Les Sandoval family 

Pat Bixby Celia Klaus Minnie Olivas Elifas Santillanes 

Nicholas Brown Jonathan Leavitt Eva Ortega Keith Suazo 

Victor Byrum Katie Lewis Ray Otero Raquel Tedder 

Molly Campione Fred Lingo Rev. David Preininger Ariana Trejan 

Amanda Candelaria Autumn Lopez Sandra Duran Poole Barbara Trujillo 

Darla Capetillo Larry Lucero Wanda Romero Porcelo Juanita Valdez 

Mark Cavasos Alice Maestas Michael Randall Jackie Van Hauen 

Cisco Chavez Joe Martin Elizabeth Reil Emilia Vasquez 

Elsie Chavez Dora Martinez Dean Reynolds Carmen Vigil 

Lena De Herrera Isabel Martinez Enrique Reza  
 

 
________________________________________   __________________________________________________________________ 

WEDNESDAY ADULT BIBLE STUDY 
By Rev. Dr. Kay Huggins 

The Wednesday Adult Bible Study has returned to its study of the Gospel of 

John.  Regardless of whether or not you’ve studied previous chapters, you will 

profit from Jesus’ own review of his teachings, and His Passion and Resurrection.  

Join us for these Sessions: 

April   3:  John 17 - Jesus' Prayer for His Followers 

April 10:  John 18 - Seized in the Garden at Night; The Interrogation; The King of the Jews 

April 17:  John 19 - The Thorn Crown of The King; The Crucifixion 

April 24:  John 20 - Resurrection!; To Believe 

May    1:  John 21 - Fishing; Do You Love Me? 

Classes are held in Fellowship Hall every Wednesday beginning at 11am and concluding at noon.  Edited video 

versions of each class are posted on Second’s web site by the Thursday following the class.  Regular participants 

can catch missed sessions; others can have a taste of the content (but not the conversations) of each class.  Check 

out a Class Session here:  http://www.secondpresabq.org/wed-bible-study.html 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

FAMILY PROMISE SWEET JAZZ CONCERT 
By Laura Combs, Executive Director 

 

Family Promise of Albuquerque thanks 

the members of Second that donated 

baked goods to our Sweet Jazz 

Concert.  It was a successful 

fundraiser again this year and we had 

record attendance! 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

http://www.secondpresabq.org/
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DOCTRINE OF CHRISTIAN DOMINATION 
The 222nd General Assembly (2016) of the Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.) 

called the church to confess its complicity and repudiate the Doctrine of 
Discovery.  This “doctrine” is also known as, and better described as, the 
“Doctrine of Christian Domination.”  Juan López de Palacios Rubios (1450–
1524) was the editor of the "requirimiento" that bears his name, read during 
the conquest of America to the Indians, instructing the Indians to submit 
peacefully.  In the text they informed the natives that they were vassals of the 
Castilian monarch and subjects of the Pope and, if they oppose they would be subjected by force and turned 
into slaves.  Every time it was explained, it was explained in Latin or Spanish. 

Eight persons from the Presbytery of Santa Fe attended Winter Talk 2019 held at Phillips Theological 
Seminary, February 25-27, in Tulsa, OK.  Winter Talk is a three-day conversation on the Christian Doctrine of 
Discovery and its influence on Christian theology and polity, with an emphasis on the Christian Church 
(Disciples of Christ) relationship with Indigenous tribes and peoples.  Hosted by the Yakama Christian Mission 
Council, and Phillips Theological Seminary, Winter Talk is dedicated to furthering the conversation on the 
Christian Doctrine of Discovery and its dismantling. 

Some of the attendees from the Presbytery of Santa Fe witnessed to the effects of the Boarding 
Schools, which they experienced first-hand.  Children were typically immersed in European-American culture 
through forced changes that removed indigenous cultural signifiers.  These methods included being forced to 
have European-American style haircuts, being forbidden to speak their Indigenous languages, and having their 
real names replaced by European names to both "civilize" and "Christianize" them.  The experience of the 
schools was usually harsh and often deadly, especially for the younger children who were forcibly separated 
from their families.  The children were forced to abandon their Native American identities and cultures.  
Investigations of the later twentieth century have revealed many documented cases of sexual, manual, 
physical and mental abuse occurring mostly in church-run schools. 

The Doctrine of Discovery was first articulated in 1452 by Pope Nicholas V as the Papal Bull “Dum 
Diversas” and in 1496 by King Henry VII of England as a patent granted to John Cabot, which authorized and 
justified the destruction, KILLING, and appropriating of the lands of indigenous peoples and nations. 

“May the warm winds of heaven blow softly upon you and the Creator make sunrise in your hearts.” 

(Cherokee Prayer) 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

YOUNG ADULT GROUP 
By Dr. Elizabeth Korver-Glenn 

We invite all who consider themselves 'young' to 

join us for our weekly gathering of food and 

fellowship!  Recently, we have been exploring 

images of God in Scripture and how these images 

affect how we view ourselves and others in 

addition to influencing our relationship with God.  

Over the next several weeks, we will be discussing 

various passages used during the church service to engage with the 

minimalism of Lent.  Then, around Easter, we'll spend a couple of weeks 

reflecting on resurrection and its implications for our everyday 

lives.  Wednesdays, 6:30-8/8:30pm, at the Korver-Glenn Casa.  All are 

welcome for a meal and community time.  Feel free to bring a dish to share 

(but it is not required)!  Let Elizabeth (1020elia@gmail.com) or Randall 

(randall.s.glenn@gmail.com) know if you have any questions. 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

  

http://www.secondpresabq.org/
mailto:office@secondpresabq.org
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Indigenous_languages_of_the_Americas#Greenland,_Canada_&_USA
mailto:1020elia@gmail.com
mailto:randall.s.glenn@gmail.com


¡Benditos Saludos! April 2019                     Second Presbyterian Church, Albuquerque NM                                    Page 5 of 12 

www.secondpresabq.org, 812 Edith BLVD NE, Albuquerque NM 87102, 505-242-8005, office@secondpresabq.org 

CHURCH WOMEN UNITED – APRIL 5 

Church Women United, an ecumenical Christian women’s group, will 

meet on Friday, April 5th at St. Andrew Presbyterian Church, 5301 

Ponderosa NE.  The Forum speaker will be Jean Anderson of the NM End 

of Life Options Coalition.  Coffee fellowship will begin at 9:30 

a.m. followed by the program at 10:00.  Come, join us! 

Questions?  Contact Amy Costales at 867-4207. 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

SANDIA MOUNTAIN RETREAT – APRIL 13 
By Lorraine Romero 

If you want to know about the Sandia Mountain Conference Grounds that the Presbytery of the SW 
has in our beautiful Sandia Mountains, you are cordially invited to attend a luncheon , Saturday , 
April 13, at 11:00 at Second Presbyterian Church. The Sandia Mountain Retreat Board  (SNR) will 
have information and photos of the camp. The Placitas Church  has their Annual Retreat there each 
year. It is use by cavers and individual families in the Summer.  A meeting of the  Voting Members 
will follow and you may stay for that if you want to know more about the Sandia Mountain Conference 
Grounds .  You may RSVP Lorraine Romero  (505) 275 -3357. 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

NEW MEMBERS’ CLASS – APRIL 13 
By Pat Gilberto 

We have scheduled a New Members’ class to be held in Fellowship Hall on Saturday, April 13, 2019, from 

10:00am-1:00pm.  This will include a delicious lunch that we will provide.  If you or someone you know is 

interested in learning more with the potential of becoming a new member, please let Pat Gilberto (836-

7116) or Pastor Rob (242-8005) know.  We will need a count for lunch. 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

COMMUNION BREAD PLATTERS 
We extend blessings and thanks to the local potters from Placitas, 

Karl and Mary Hofmann, for their donation of the bread platter to 

be used for communion.  They did an amazing craft of matching it to 

the goblet.  The plater will be used at next communion. 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

LAY READERS AND USHERS/GREETERS 
  

Ushers/Greeters please be in the 

sanctuary 30 minutes before the 

service begins and read the 

instructions in the back of the 

church.  If Acolytes are not 

available, light the candles at the 

beginning of the service.  At the 

end of the service, take the flame/light from the candles to the back of the church (symbolizing the light going into the world), then 

extinguish. 

Lay Leaders: Karmen Van Dyke - kvd@swcp.com                                               Ushers: Louella Gurulé - Lou3ag@gmail.com 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Date Lay Leaders/Liturgists Ushers/Greeters 

Apr  7  Anna & Jack Torres 

Apr 14  Candace & Bob Deuble 

Apr 21  Solema Newton & Richard Martinez 

Apr 24  Thelma & Arthur Trujillo 

http://www.secondpresabq.org/
mailto:office@secondpresabq.org
mailto:kvd@swcp.com
mailto:Lou3ag@gmail.com
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FINANCING A YEAR AS YAV - Part 4 in a Series 

By Lauren LaMonica 

 
Hey ya’ll, it’s me, Lauren LaMonica, your favorite Second Pres YAV!  For this month’s article about the YAV 
were going to talk a little bit about finance and what it actually takes to “fund” a YAV year.  As I am quite sure 
ya’ll are aware of what YAV stands for but as a refresher it stands for Young Adult Volunteer, which essentially 
means young women and men between the ages of 19-30 can give a year of their life to service to a 
community that is willing to have them come and assist.  Our service can be in about 20 different 
locations national and international. 
 
What a lot of people don’t actually realize is that there is a lot of fundraising to 
actually become a YAV.  The average cost to send a YAV into a year of service is 
about $22,000.  So, fundraising is a very, very, important aspect in being able to 
become a YAV.  We are not required to raise all of that.  I reiterate we are not 
REQUIRED to raise all of that funding, but we are each required to raise 4,000 
personally for the program.  And, we do a bunch of group fundraising for each 
site.  In doing so we ask our home churches, the community that has watched us 
grow and have been on this faith-based journey alongside us.  Also, the different 
work placements we are assigned to also make a donation to the program for our service for that year. 
 
As a volunteer we do not get paid, but we get a financial stipend to help with our gas/travel/food expenses.  
Most of the sites provide housing, but if not, then the stipend is increased to compensate what you would 
have to pay for rent/bills.  The $22,000 also helps cover our health insurance and basic living necessities.  
There is an assistance program to help with student loans as most of the YAVs are fresh out of college.  Each 
individual YAV site relies significantly on their Presbytery and the community in which the YAVs will be 
immersed.  Donations are always accepted and welcomed!  As a second year YAV, I can 100% tell you I would 
not have been able to do this program for two year without the amazing finical contributions I have been 
blessed enough to receive, not only from my home community but  also the one I made in my first year in 
Montana.  With these generous funds I have been able to better understand my path that God wanted me to 
take, which involves going back to school and finishing my degree and becoming a youth director within the 
church. 

( Ed. Note – I’ve asked Lauren for a series of newsletter articles describing the YAV program. ) 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

  

If we’ve got your contact info wrong for either !Benditos Saludos¡, the Church Directory, or email 

announcements, or if you want to stop, or begin, any of these communications, please send email to 

livewire@secondpresabq.org, or notify the church office at 505-242-8005. 

http://www.secondpresabq.org/
mailto:office@secondpresabq.org
mailto:livewire@secondpresabq.org
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CIRCO FOR COMMUNITY AND JUSTICE – APRIL 5 
In the Sala/Family Center 

Our Lady of the Most Holy Rosary Catholic Church 
5415 Fortuna RD NW 

Dinner by Mujeres Latinas en Acción 
 

Ministries Supported by CIRCO 2019: 

Hozho Wellness Center - Ecumenical Institute for Ministry - NM 

Conference of Churches - Santa Fe Faith Network for Immigrant 

Justice 

One table of 8 seats $250 – Individual seat $35 – Deadline March 25, 2019 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 
By Anita Abeyta 

 

The Sunday School program held a Tea for Teens the first week in March.  The current mid-high/high 
teachers and a few guests were brought together to observe our  teaching space and share ideas to improve 
the setting for our children.  There was some good input and Toby Montoya has decided to join our team as a 
sub-teacher!  We're very happy to have him. 

Kris and Becky Johnson are switching rolls!  Kris is now a pre-K teacher and Becky is teaching mid-
high/high.  They are great teachers!  I always ask for feedback from the students, they are enjoying all their 
new teachers (as well as the previous ones). 

The music class students usually get a snack before music and so I started giving the mid-high/high a 
few snacks as well.  They are very hungry too and it doesn't get in the way of class participation!  I seem to buy 
too much so Joelli (our upstairs neighbor) benefits from that as well.  I have visited with her several times and 
am getting to know her a bit. 

Everyone please note that in consideration of Palm Sunday and Easter activities, Sunday School will be 
held the first and last Sunday in April, the 7th and 28th. 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

MENAUL SCHOOL’S SPRING SOIRÉE 
National Hispanic Cultural Center - Friday, April 26, 2019, 5:30pm 

 

Experience an elegant evening of fine dining, live and silent auctions, great music, and fun, 
interactive opportunities with our students.  Take advantage of our early-bird specials, which run 
through April 5:  $150 per person ($125 by April 5); Registration closes April 19; Table for eight 
$1,200 ($1,000 by April 5); Global Citizen VIP Table $2,000. 

Register at http://www.menaulschool.org/soiree-2019/ or contact Maggie Beck at 
mbeck@menaulschool.org or 505-341-7220.  To become a sponsor contact Melanie Davis 
at mdavis@menaulschool.org or 505-341-7230.  Please join us as we raise essential funds 
so students of all income levels have access to the excellent college preparatory education that 
Menaul School provides.  Your generosity can make a world of difference in a student's life!  
5:30 pm Social Hour and Silent Auction - 7pm Dinner and Program - 8:15 pm Dessert and Live Music with Revíva 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

  

http://www.secondpresabq.org/
mailto:office@secondpresabq.org
mailto:mbeck@menaulschool.org
mailto:mdavis@menaulschool.org
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Worship and Music 
By Don Bixby 

Holy Week celebration will begin with a Palm Sunday drama depicting Jesus’ entry into Jerusalem.  

Later in the week there will be a commemoration of the Last Supper on Maundy Thursday, which leads to 

Jesus' crucifixion on Good Friday.  That evening service will feature the choirs of Second and Risen Savior 

Roman Catholic Church in a Tenebrae service. 

Holy Week will culminate on Easter Sunday in the joyful remembrance of the resurrection of Jesus 

Christ.  A Sunrise Service at 7am in the Quiñones Peace Garden will begin the day of celebration, followed by 

Easter brunch before the regular worship service at 10:30am.  Those attending the 10:30am service will be 

greeted by a mariachi band and will have the opportunity to place a blossom on the floral cross that will become 

part of our worship celebration. 

Liturgical Colors 

The liturgical colors of the Christian year are white for special days or seasons of the redemptive work 

of Jesus Christ.  Purple marks the season of penitence and preparation.  Red is the color for Pentecost.  Green is 

used for all other time periods called Ordinary Time. 

Ash Wednesday was the beginning of the Lenten Season:  a period of preparation and repentance and is 

represented by the color purple.  Liturgical colors enhance the meaning of our worship services in the weeks to 

come through Holy Week, or remain bare (although a few churches will use black for Good Friday).  On Easter 

Sunday the liturgical color will be white to begin the Easter Season.  White will persist through the reminder of 

April, May and the first week in June, until the red of Pentecost Sunday. 

Help Wanted: 

Flowers for worship service: A new sign-up sheet is posted in the Fellowship Hall where you can 

choose a date to bring flowers for the service.  It is our tradition that flowers for the worship service have been 

provided by friends and members of the church to honor a person or event of significance, such the memory of 

a departed loved one, or an anniversary.  Flowers should be delivered well before the beginning of the service. 

Missing Vases: The mates of several of our paired vases have wandered off.  One was returned last 

month, but is once again missing.  If found, please put them in the kitchen by the triple sinks. 

Hospitality: Fellowship is an important element of our church community.  The gatherings after 

worship for coffee and conversation are in need of assistance to provide food and help with set-up and clean up 

on Sunday mornings.  A sign-up sheet is posted in the Fellowship Hall where you can choose a date to 

contribute to this valuable ministry.  For questions, contact Ella Porragas or Sandra Duran. 

Greeters: Our ushers are the first to greet and welcome visitors and members on Sunday mornings.  If 

you feel called to this ministry, please add your name to the Usher Sign-Up sheet in Fellowship Hall or contact 

Luella Gurulé. 

Food Donors: Please bring nonperishable food items on the first Sunday of each month.  A collection 

basket will be available at the front of the sanctuary.  These donations will be gratefully received by The 

Storehouse food pantry for distribution to those in need of food. 

Notes of Thanks:  In response to last month’s request for a sewing machine, Bev Molo and Isabel 

Martinez have donated machines to the ArtStreet Studio at Albuquerque Health Care for the Homeless.  These 

donations were received with gratitude by the agency.  Conrad Rocha contributed a shopping bag of soap, 

shampoo and other supplies to the agency. 

 

The Worship Committee is the grateful recipient of a heavy-duty steam iron, donated by Isabel Martinez, to 

help maintain linens used in our worship services.  We have also received with gratitude, a beautiful handmade 

tapestry runner.  This handsome gift from Abel and Alma McBride was purchased on their recent trip to 

Turkey. 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

  

http://www.secondpresabq.org/
mailto:office@secondpresabq.org
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SUPPORT FOR ASYLEE GUESTS 
By Gloria Mirabal 

The asylees who are released from, in most cases, months of detention and seek refuge in our 
upstairs apartment are in need of the following items: 

(1) small suitcases with rollers, 
(2) backpacks, 
(3) gift cards for purchases at TARGET, WALMART, or LA TAQUERIA (next door). 

Several members of the Mission Committee have taken the women to eat and to shop.  We invite 
you to support this important mission.  Thanks to those who have purchased items for the 
apartment including a refrigerator.  The detention center in Grants is the only center in the 
country accepting transgender women.  Second is the only church/organization in New Mexico 
offering refuge as they transition to locations around the country.  Please bring donations! 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

WELCOMING THE STRANGER:  DIFFICULT AND NECESSARY 
By Rev. Kay Huggins 

The world is a demanding and fragile place and we, as Christians carry responsibilities for both. 

 

Demanding: asylum seekers arriving in Albuquerque needing shelter, food, comfort and assistance in travel 

arrangements.  These individuals have been granted the right to seek asylum in the United States, have 

sponsors, but need to make travel arrangements.  After their hearings, they are released from detention (with 

monitoring anklets); the asylum seekers coming to Albuquerque are an overflow from Annunciation House in 

El Paso, Texas.  This ministry of compassion was unable to handle the increase of seekers released following 

the government shut-down – they reached out to sister organizations in Albuquerque and now there are five 

congregations (Catholic, Protestant and Jewish) responding by providing shelter and organizing volunteers to 

feed, assist and transport to buses and airport. 

 Response: As Christians we are called to welcome the stranger and at Second Presbyterian we are 

responding by preparing meals and providing snacks to groups of 50 – 100 adults and families receiving the 

hospitality of Catholic Charities in Albuquerque.  This response began through the Wednesday Adult Bible 

Study and the Choir, but has been adopted by the Session and assigned to the Mission Committee. 

Fragile: there is no certainty regarding how 

long such a program will be needed – 

perhaps for weeks, perhaps for a couple of 

months or perhaps it will end tomorrow.  

However, in the past three weeks, 

Albuquerque has received, cared for and 

processed to sponsors’ destinations 300-600 

Asylum Seekers weekly – all being cared for 

by volunteers. 

 Response: Second Presbyterian has pledged to provide one dinner and/or snacks each week until… We 

calculate that dinner and snacks cost about $160 for 50 ($3.20 per person), with some supplies donated.  We 

have funds to cover about a month of meals.  If you would like to contribute or assist with serving (Spanish 

preferable) you are encouraged to do so.  Make out checks to Second Presbyterian and designate 

Mission/Asylum seekers; for cash donations use the giving envelopes in the pews and designate Mission/Asylum 

seekers.  If you would like to volunteer, please contact Kay Huggins at kay.huggins@me.com or 505 301 4813.  

If this particular response stops, your Mission Committee will redirect funds to another similar project in our 

demanding and fragile world.  Thank you for your compassion and prayers. 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

http://www.secondpresabq.org/
mailto:office@secondpresabq.org
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MILESTONES – God Bless You! 
• Happy Birthday and Good Wishes to all our members and friends of who are celebrating their birthday this month! 

• Congratulations to all the happy couples who are celebrating their Anniversary. 
 

Date BIRTHDAYS  ANNIVERSARIES 

Apr  1 Ruth Montoya 

Solana Sanchez 

 

Apr  2 Brian Ferns  

Apr  3 Nicole Maes  

Apr  4 Molly Koenigsberg 

Sandra Padilla 

 

Apr  6 Donna Graham 

Marisol Lin 

 

Apr  8 Sarah Lopez  

Apr  9 Ella Porragas  

Apr 10 Reme Molo  

Apr 12 Jeannie Hogan Petra & Tom Martinez 

Apr 15 Gabriel Jaramillo 

Matthew Van Dyke 

Adrea & Colin Reed 

Apr 17 Toby Montoya  

Apr 18  Eugenia & James Bencomo 

Apr 21 Yvonne Gallegos 

Ximena McBride 

Fred Reincke 

Reyes Sandoval 

 

Apr 22 Floriada Baker 

David Martinez 

 

Apr 23 Annika Reid  

Apr 25 Felicia Aragon  

Apr 28 Reina Cotie-Jimenez  

Apr 30 Abel McBride JR Jessie & Adolph McCoy 
 

 

Church policy is to publish known birthdays in the newsletter unless the celebrant requests the date 

and/or month NOT to be published.  This is to provide for some protection against identity theft.  If you do 

NOT want your birth month/date to be published, please notify the LiveWire committee via email at 

livewire@secondpresabq.org or by notifying the Pastor or Office. 

 

 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
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If your Calendar application supports the iCal format, subscribe to our calendar using the following address. 

https:/ /calendar.google.com/calendar/ical/secondpresabq%40gmail.com/public/basic.ics

http://www.secondpresabq.org/
mailto:office@secondpresabq.org


 

 

 
 

 

          

   

 

 

 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED   

 

 

       

       «Family_Name» 

«City» «State» 

«ZIP» 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mission Statement of Second Presbyterian Church 
 

Second Presbyterian Church is a vital worshipping community of 
faith guided by the good news proclaimed by Jesus Christ.  Our 
multigenerational, multicultural, and bilingual community 
exemplifies the diversity of God's creation unified by God's hope 
and love.  Our ongoing mission is to cultivate that hope and love 
for all generations by living and sharing it with the world. 
 

812 Edith Blvd NE, Albuquerque, NM 87102 (505)242-8005 
Bilingual Worship Services Sundays at 10:30 am 

South parking lot:  35.090136, -106.640028 
North parking lot:  35.090788, -106.639597 

If you are more fortunate than others, build a longer table, not a taller fence. 

 

 

Non-Profit Organization 

U.S. Postage 

PAID 
Albuquerque, N.M. 

PERMIT NO. 1295 

April 2019 ¡Benditos Saludos! 

Second Presbyterian Church 

812 Edith BLVD NE 

Albuquerque NM 87102-2408 
 


	Del Pastor
	PRAYER LIST
	WEDNESDAY ADULT BIBLE STUDY
	FAMILY PROMISE SWEET JAZZ CONCERT
	DOCTRINE OF CHRISTIAN DOMINATION
	YOUNG ADULT GROUP
	CHURCH WOMEN UNITED – APRIL 5
	SANDIA MOUNTAIN RETREAT – APRIL 13
	NEW MEMBERS’ CLASS – APRIL 13
	COMMUNION BREAD PLATTERS
	LAY READERS AND USHERS/GREETERS
	FINANCING A YEAR AS YAV - Part 4 in a Series
	CIRCO FOR COMMUNITY AND JUSTICE – APRIL 5
	CHRISTIAN EDUCATION
	MENAUL SCHOOL’S SPRING SOIRÉE
	Worship and Music
	SUPPORT FOR ASYLEE GUESTS
	WELCOMING THE STRANGER:  DIFFICULT AND NECESSARY
	MILESTONES – God Bless You!

